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2025 Monthly Business meetings are held in the Bass Pro Shops Conservation Room on the 3rd Tues. 6:30 PM 

2025 Board Members 
   

Rich Armando (CHAIR) 
Bob Hines, Steve Huntington  
Rick White, Diane Thornton   

John Sturniolo, Kevin Rushlow 
 

Secretary: Open 

Treasurer: Kevin Rushlow 

Asst. Treasurer: Rich Armando 
  

              Board Emiratis:  
John Buchanan &  Larry Nyborn 
 

Webmaster:  Dennis DiBiasio 
  

Managing Editor: John Buchanan 
    

  Facebook Admins: Steve Vining 

 Dennis DiBiasio & John Buchanan    

New Members: Lou Valentine 
  

Sgts. at Arms:  John Sturniolo 
 

        Charity Coordinators:  
       Rick White & Joe Renaud       
           

Food Pantry: John Griffin, 
Steve Fernald, Dennis DiBiasio, 
  Mark Magno 
 

By-Laws: Wayne Lestan 
 

                   MAAC Reps:  
John Buchanan & Glenn Brayman 
 

Cruise Directors: Bob Hines & 

                              Rich Armando 

Cruise Trailer: Lorna Rabbitt        
Diane Thornton  Marie Armando         
    Jean Waite 

                  Sponsors:  
  John Buchanan & Fred Tierney 

Club Events: Rich Armando 

           Photographers:  
  Steve Vining & John Buchanan 

Contact us by snail mail:  
P.O. Box 217, Wrentham, MA 02093 
Or by email: HO350@comcast.net 
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As I write this there are only two more Bass Pro Shop cruise nights left in the 2025 cruise schedule, Octo-
ber 2nd (Halloween cruise) and October 16th. It seems like just yesterday we were gearing up for another 
great season, it all started back on April 17th. All in all, it has been a fantastic cruise season for the Mass 
Cruisers Auto Club. But do not fret we still have a very busy and active month of October ahead of us with 
plenty of opportunities to get out and enjoy our cars before it is time to put them to bed for the winter and 

wait for the 2026 season to start.  
We have several other events and shows scheduled, We have partnered up with The Friends of Border-
land for their 3rd annual car show which takes place on the 1,800 acre grounds of the Borderland State 

Park and the Ames Mansion in North Easton, MA on October 11th. The setting is ideal for a car show.  
 

October 18th is the clubs 2nd annual BBQ which takes place on the adjacent grounds of club member Al 
Provost’s SP Enterprises business located at 323 Depot Street in North Easton. This event serves as a 
“Thank You” for the club members that have worked at the cruise night (Bob Hines and Rich Armando 
have the details). There are also many other car shows, cruises and events planned through the month of 
October and into November, be sure to check the “car Shows & Events” page in the back of the newslet-
ter; red * noted events are popularly supported by club members so you can squeeze as much enjoy-

ment with your car out of the season.  
 

Looking back at September we had two successful and busy cruise nights on the 4th and 18th. On the 4th 
we set a record for the largest amount of money collected for the food pantry ($4,307.00) at a single 
cruise. A special shout out to Dennis DiBiasio, Steve Fernald, Mark Magno and Bob Okerholm for a great 
job. As Rich mentioned in his September Musings many club members attend either or both The Adiron-
dack Nationals show in Lake George, NY and the Old Orchard Beach show in Old Orchard Beach, ME. I 
attended the Adirondack Nationals show for the third time, and it never fails to be nothing short of a 
spectacular five-day weekend. There are 1,500 registered cars in the show and pre-registrations were 
sold out in 8 hours & 28 minutes this year when they are available to order online . One of the highlights 
for me was on Thursday when we took a cruise through the countryside to Rolling Bones Hot Rod Shop, 
this was the second time that we visited. It is very interesting and amazing to see the different projects 
that they are working on. The Club presented them with a Mass Cruisers Host Thank You plaque for their 

hospitality and for taking time to open up the shop for us to see the hot rods that they are building.    

Board Musings 
By Kevin Rushlow—Treasurer 

In closing, do your best to capitalize on the great fall weather and enjoy your rides because before you 

know it the 2025 cruise and car season will be just a memory.  

Rolling Bones owner Keith Cornell is presented 
with a Mass Cruisers HOST Thank You plaque 
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This was the 10th Annual Hot Rods on the Hill Car Show that the CREEPS car club has hosted at Diamond 
Hill Park in Cumberland, R.I. and,  despite the 1979 and older vehicle year limitation, its success contin-
ues to grow each year due to the variety of activities that keep everyone, including families with children, 
engaged throughout the day. Our club members stake an area along the tree line to set up the 10’ x 10’ 
tent fly thanks to Steve Huntington getting there early for the dozen or so member cars to be parked to-
gether. Members also bring a pot-luck array of snack items and sandwiches to share under the tent.  
Even if your car doesn’t meet the show’s year of manufacture restriction, you can park your daily driver in 
the spectator parking lot and walk in to join us and enjoy the show that attracts some of the most inter-
esting creative rides that these rat-rod culture hot rodders  display each year.  So, if you held off attending 
this 10th Annual Show because your ride is post 1979, plan on putting it on your calendar for 2026.      

CREEPS Hot Rods on the Hill 10th Annual Car Show 
 by  John Buchanan 

From Dragsters to creative Rat Roda & Customs, 

Hot Rods on the Hill has it all to see and enjoy. 

Club members set up along the tree line each year to display & socialize 
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Another great event Mass Cruisers members have been enjoying since 2005 when we first filled up 24 
rooms at the Edgewater Hotel in Old Orchard Beach is the two-day cruise and car show weekend that has 
become an annual tradition for many of us old timers; 20 years. Club members Lou & Linda Valentine, who 
have a summer home about a mile down the road from the Edgewater in Ocean Park, were responsible for 
suggesting the club do this weekend event and who set up our initial itinerary which has changed very little 
over the years. Lou was also one of the founding show event Lions Club members responsible for kick start-
ing this annual cruise and car show weekend that is now in its 31st year. Steve Huntington has taken on the 
responsibility for organizing this cruise weekend for us every year and publishes an itinerary members can 
choose to follow. We had a perfect weather weekend and the show enjoyed 400 pre-registrations. After 
members met at the Lexington Rest Area Plaza on I-95/Rte, 128 Friday morning, Steve Huntington led the 
cruise to Old Orchard Beach with the usual obligatory pit stop at the N.H. . After picking up the show registra-
tion packages at the R.R. Station office and checking in at our Edgewater hotel HQ, it’s a short walk to the 
Brunswick for lunch followed by looking over the hundreds of registered show cars parked up and down Old 
Orchard Street. After the cruise club members assemble at the Edgewater upper deck for a pizza party,  
Saturday morning is the car show held at the Memorial Park where the club’s tent is pitched while members 
park their cars in peer judged classes. One of our newest club members Laurie Kraynick’s 1970 Cadillac 
took home a 2nd place trophy and Larry Nyborn’s 1965 GTO garnered a 3rd place. Dinner at the ocean front 
Joseph’s Restaurant brought Saturday’s show 
day to a close.  
Sunday morning starts off with a slow cruise 
back home on U.S. Route 1 with stops at Mo-
torland Auto Museum and the Arundle Antique 
Flea Market. Then it’s off to Big Daddy’s Ice 
Cream in Wells and, for some, When Pig’s Fly 
Pizzeria in Kittery before making the final run 
home following another great cruise weekend.                  

Old Orchard Beach Cruise Weekend Car Show 
 by  John Buchanan 

Larry Nyborn picked up a 3rd Place trophy for 
his 1965 GTO and first time OOB attendee & 
newest club member Laurie Kraynick won a 2nd 
Place trophy with her 1970 Cadillac Fleetwood. 

The beachfront Brunswick bar & grill is always a Friday lunch time 
treat following our cruise  from home to Old Orchard Beach Maine  

Saturday night fol-
lowing the car 
show , it’s sit down 
dinner time at the 
ocean front Jo-
seph’s  Restaurant 
next door to our 
Edgewater Hotel 

Friday night is pizza party time at the 
Edgewater upper deck. 



  

 

Monthly Cruisin’ Cruisin’ at the speed of fun Page 6 

When Mike Camara, owner of the September 4 Vintage Motorsports cruise winning 1955 custom Chevro-
let 2 door post 210, was building his family disposal and recycling business in the New Bedford area dur-
ing the start of the muscle car era, he had no time to pursue his love for American muscle cars, although 
he did own a 1969 Mustang in High School that would end up being totaled. However, having sold the 
business in 2022 and now enjoying retirement, he’s slowly been feeding that passion by collecting and 
building some of those iconic muscle cars that GM, Ford and Chrysler had offered back in the day. A few, 
like this 1955 Chevy, pre-date the 1960’s but his passion to own a perfect 1955 Chevy Nomad wagon 
had led him to buy this nicely customized 210 2-door post Chevy in 2023 as most available Nomads he’d 
come across were not very nice. This ‘55 is powered by a GM ZZ502 V8 with a Tremec 5-speed tranny 
and 3.91:1 Ford 9” Rear. The front independent suspension is riding on 245/45Z917 tires and the rear 4
-link suspension sporting 335/30ZR18 tires are riding on Billet Specialties wheels with Wilwood Disc 
brakes all around. The outstanding bronze and platinum metallic paint is complimented by matching 
leather upholstered cabin. And, if this Chevy is a winner, I learned Mike recently found that missing per-
fect 1955 Chevy Nomad and added it to his growing collection of 29 cars. I can’t wait to see that beauty.   

SEPTEMBER 4 CRUISE WINNER 1955 Custom Chevrolet 210   
 By John Buchanan   
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As happens every year when our first cruise in September comes around, many of our club members 
make the Adirondack Nationals at Lake George a four-day cruise weekend event by leaving on Wednes-
day before our early September cruise which can leave our home-bound club members short handed.  
But as always, everyone stepped up to make it another successful cruise to remember.  
The Foxboro Food Pantry was on hand to help our front entrance team collect your donations which to-
taled over $4,000, 100% of which will be shared equally among the 5 local food pantries that participate. 
The reason monetary donations, rather than non-perishable food donations are encouraged and everyone 
has responded amazingly well and it reduces the amount of time spent checking for out-of-date food, and 
damaged packaging which we have to dispose of and, more importantly, each of the pantries are able to 
purchase $20 equivalent of needed perishable and non-perishable food from the Boston Food Pantry for 
every $1 donated.  
With perfect weather for cruising, the featured Tri-Five Chevys and Pontiac Oakland Clubs brought some 
awesome looking rides to display in the reserved parking area near the club trailer with one of the 
Chevy’s being selected to take home the Vintage Motorsports Cruiser Award.  

SEPTEMBER 4 CRUISE, A GREAT START FOR FALL CRUIZN 
CONTINUED FROM Page 6 

The best part for me is 
the pleasurable drive 
from home into the 
generously provided  
Patriot Place Lots eve-
ry other Thursday for 
the enjoyment of our 
fellow auto enthusiasts. 
What a great hobby! 

Both the Pontiac Oak-
land Club and Tri-Five 
Chevy owners brought 
some beautiful exam-
ples of their popular 
marques to the Sept. 4 
Bass Pro Shops Cruise. 

Rebeckha Lynn Whitefield Foundation 
1966 Mustang 350 GT RestoRod 

Foxboro Food Pantry 
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Our September 18 Vintage Motorsports cruise winner’s story begins 40 years ago when Frank Bianco and 
his High School buddies would spend their Saturday mornings helping him build a 1929 Ford hot rod 
which he drove 10 years before selling it after getting married and starting a family. Fast forward to 2025 
when Frank’s beloved companion Vizsla hunting dog of 13 years, LOLA, died leaving Frank without his rid-
ing companion. Having the means now to buy his dream ride, a deuce coupe, rather than build one, and 
with his wife Sadie’s approval, his search resulted in finding exactly what he wanted to honor LOLA when 
going cruising at the Motor City muscle car dealer Vanguard Motor Sales.  Frank’s 1932 Ford 5W Coupe in 
Viper Blue & Wimbledon White is powered by a small block chevy 350 w. TH 350 tranny & Ford 9 in, 
3.00:1 Tru Trac rear end riding on a So Cal Chassis w. Heidt’s IFS front suspension with ladderback rear w. 
coil-overs & big P225/75/R15’s in the rear & little 165R 15’s up front to give it a proper street rod stance. 
The custom RodDoors complimentary Crème & Blue leather interior carries the traditional era rolled & 
pleated theme inside the cabin and trunk. Inside the cabin Auto Meter Classic gages are set in the ma-
chine turned dash & Vintage Air A/C controls along with Flaming River tilt steering column with floor shifter 
and that blue flaked steering wheel make this a comfortable road touring rider. Congratulations Frank.  

SEPTEMBER 18 CRUISE WINNER 1932 FORD 5W COUPE   

 by John Buchanan 

LOLA was 
Frank’s 

Companion 
Visla for  
13 years 
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SEPTEMBER 18 BASS PRO SHOPS CRUISE  
 Continued from Page 8 

The early morning rain didn’t hamper our September 18 Bass Pro Shops Cruise with just under 900 cruise 
cars making it through our Patriot Place cruise front entrance team collecting donations for the Hebron 
Food Pantry in Attleboro. The sun came out strong in the early afternoon and temperatures rose into the 
70’s making it perfect for those lucky top-down CRUIZN enthusiasts. We also had the Bay State Antique Au-
to Club, Shelby Mustang and New England Chevelle El-Camino owners collectively parked together in a re-
served area to give everyone attending the cruise an opportunity to see and talk with the owners of these 
great vehicles and also learn a bit more about their activities and possibly consider joining their clubs. The 
Easton Oliver Ames High School Iron Tigers 4176 Robotics Team students were on hand displaying their 
newest design robot that will be com-
peting in the annual (FRC) FIRST Ro-
botics Competition. We continue to 
collect your donated used automotive 
tools for the TOOOLS 4 KIDS Program 
and answering our previous call for 
metric tools we received a complete 
set of Craftsman 1/2 inch drive metric 
sockets. And, as always, the 50-50 
drawing proceeds benefit the work-
place grants that will be awarded to 
graduating seniors at the three area 
Technical Vocational Schools; Blue 
Hills Regional, Southeast Vocational 
and Norfolk County Aggie.  

Easton Oliver Ames High School’s “IRON 
TIGERS ROBOTICS” team members 
were on hand displaying their new 2025-
26 season FRC competition robot. 

You can bet it’s perfect 
CRUIZN weather when 
D.J. Cruisin Bruce Palm-
er uses his gorgeous top-
down Ford Torino to 
haul those big amp 
speakers of his to our 
Bass Pro Shops cruises in 
the back seat. One Face-
book follower reported 
seeing it and it was a 
sight to behold tooling 

down the highway.   

The Attleboro Hebron Food Pantry was featured on the 18th 
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Support Our Advertisers  
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in Holliston, MA 

2025 Adirondack Nationals at Lake George 
 by  Rich Armando 

The 2025 Adirondack Nationals appeared to be bigger than the past years. I would say there were up-
wards of 1,500 cars total for both show fields with most likely another several hundred non registered 
cars driving up and down the streets throughout the week. We can attest that there were more flea mar-
ket vendors at the show this year as our usual parking spaces in one corner of the lower field, where we 
have set up shop for the past several years was filled with a flea market vendor. The “ring” around the 
perimeter of this field which was mostly left empty or used for car parking also had vendors in these are-
as. The weather for the most part cooperated as the only rain we experienced was Saturday morning 
starting around 9 am and ending by 3:30 in the afternoon which gave it time for the roads to dry out and 
not have to cancel the Saturday night parade which, as always, is a blast to watch. As tradition has it, the 
Adirondack Nationals came to an end at 10 pm with a fabulous fireworks display over the lake which we 
can watch from the lakeside hotel property where our club members stay.  

What makes the Adirondack Nationals at Lake George unique and so popular is not the car show but the daytime 
cruising up and down Canada Street morning, afternoon and especially at night when the street from 5-8 PM on Fri-

day and Saturday is closed to all traffic except to the 1,500 registered show cars displaying their show entry stickers.  

Rick Finamore’s Comet Gasser was caught on night video 

Richie Armando’s Chevelle was caught on camera 

John Sturniolo’s Duster was caught on camera 

Richie Armando’s Kevin Rushlow & John Sturniolo at show 
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